January 28, 2022

Mr. John Sager Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 1701 N 4th Street Superior, WI 54880

Re: Facility-Wide Continuing Obligations Annual Update Enbridge Energy Superior Terminal, Superior, WI WDNR BRRTS Activity #: 16-16-560657

Dear Mr. Sager:

This annual update letter has been prepared on behalf of Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership (Enbridge), for the above referenced Enbridge Superior Terminal Facility-Wide BRRTS site.

Based on a review of the 2021 Enbridge Superior Terminal response activities, no new or historical release sites were identified that would need to be transferred to the facility-wide BRRTS site. In addition, no additional response work was completed at any of the existing facility-wide transfer sites that necessitate an updated site summary.

The facility-wide *Continuing Obligations (CO) Package* will continue to be reviewed annually and updates will be submitted to the WDNR along with any required database fees. If you have any questions, please contact me at 218-529-7141 or lcarney@barr.com.

Sincerely,

Barr Engineering Company Inc.

Lynette Carney

cc: Karl Beaster, Enbridge Energy

Nick Larabel, Enbridge Energy Ryan Erickson, Barr Engineering